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Newsletter 11 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

We hope everyone enjoyed the Easter holiday and is well rested ready for the summer term ahead. 

Netball trip 

On Thursday 14th March, nine pupils from Class 2 travelled with pupils from Barlow and Burton Salmon to 

join the other schools in the PE Cluster for a Hi-5 Netball event at Barkston Ash School.  Each team played in 

three games.  It was very competitive and team Haddlesey wowed Mrs Sykes with their enthusiasm and 

determination on the pitch.  After losing the first two games, team Haddlesey ended on a high by beating 

Barlow 1-0.  Well done to everyone who took part and to Teddy for scoring the winning goal!  Our school 

came fourth place overall. 

 

Easter round-up 

A huge well done to everyone who entered the Easter competitions this year!  Every year the entries are 

more imaginative, and it makes it very difficult to pick the winners.  Thank you to Miss Maud for judging the 

competition entries this year. 

 

mailto:admin.chapel@wrfed.co.uk
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Easter Bonnet Winners 

Class 1  Class 2  Class 3 

Isabelle F Hallie  Bella 

Easter Egg Decorating Winners  

Class 1  Class 2  Class 3 

Romilly  Seth B  Jenson 

Egg rolling  

Class 1   Class 2  Class 3 

Thomas  Elsie  Kian 

 

A huge THANK YOU to Friends of Chapel 

Haddlesey Primary School for the donation of Easter Eggs for all the children once again this year. 

Class 3 Interfaith Centre Visit – Wednesday, 20th March 

The Federation Class 3 trip to the Interfaith Centre in Bradford was a fantastic experience for our pupils to 

take a tour around a Mosque and experience another culture and religion, face-to-face. During the visit, we 

were shown where and how people of the Muslim faith pray, including the Five Pillars of Islam and we 

experienced demonstrations of how people prepare themselves for prayer. We took part in an insightful 

discussion about the building itself. The children learnt why Muslims pray towards Mecca and we discussed 

why our guide was fasting at the point of our visit. 

Noah B: When we went to the Mosque the people showed us around.  The facts are very interesting, and 

they showed us the holy Quran.  They let us act as the people who work there, and it was fun, now I know 

lots more. 

Jake: First thing we did at the mosque was to take our shoes off.  Next a nice man explained why people 

washed their body before praying.  Next, he led us to the hall where all the Muslims pray and showed us how 

to pray. 

        

Class 1 fundraising for World Wildlife Fund 

Last term the Class 1 topic was 'Our World' and as part of this, they were looking at 

endangered animals in our local area and then around the world. They looked on the World 

Wildlife Fund (WWF) website and looked at animals that are endangered and why. When Mrs 

Hugill asked about what we could do to help these animals, the children suggested that we 

give money to charity and that we could do this by having a bun sale to raise money for WWF. 
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We all thought this was a fantastic suggestion by the children. So, on Wednesday 20th March, Class 1 held a 

bun sale with donations of buns from families. The were very excited and made posters during their discovery 

time.  Thank you to everyone who helped to raise a fantastic £99.55! 

                                        

Uniform reminder 

We would like to remind families that our school uniform consists of a navy cardigan, jumper, or tank top 

style jumper, white or navy-blue polo shirt or school shirt/blouse and grey or black school trousers, skirt, 

shorts or pinafore. Grey, black, or white socks or grey or black tights. Plain black school shoes or plain black 

trainers.  In warmer weather a light or dark blue gingham check dress may be worn and a sensible school-

style sandal with no heel.  Black boots are acceptable in winter. 

You can find our full uniform policy on our website:-  Uniform Policy 

Online Safety Newsletter – March 2024  

Please follow the link below to our latest Online Safety Newsletter that this month covers Cyberbullying, 

Group Chats and Tik Tok:- 

Online Safety Newsletter April 2024 

Upcoming Assessments 

Pupils in Year 6 will undertake SATs tests between between Monday 13th May and Thursday 16th May. 

Pupils in Year 4 will undertake a multiplication tables check on a single day between Monday 3rd and Friday 

14th June. 

Pupils in Year 1 will undertake a phonics screening check on a day between Monday 10th and Friday 14th June. 

Chapel Haddlesey Sports Day 

We have selected the date for our Sports Day this year, Monday 20th May from 1.30pm; this is, of course 

weather dependent, so we have a back-up date of Monday 17th June from 1.30pm.  All 

families are invited to come along and support the children.  Nursery children who are 

not in session that day are invited to come along with their parents and join us for the 

Nursery events. 

We have added dates to the diary for a Federation Sports Day for KS2 children at Barlow Primary School (and 

a reserve date).  This is for information only as there will be no spectators for this inter-school event. 

 
 

https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/sites/default/files/uploads/media/files/uniform-policy-summer-2022.pdf
https://www.chapelhaddleseyschool.org.uk/sites/default/files/uploads/media/files/online-safety-newsletter-april-2024_the-white-rose-federation_28-03-2024.pdf
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Selby Youth Activities 
Beki Bulmer from FEAST North Yorkshire has asked if we could share the survey link below with as many 
young people as possible.  North Yorkshire Council is keen to understand what activities are available to 
young people in their local communities and also to find out what young people think are the barriers for 
attending groups and activities.  The survey should take around 5 minutes to complete. 
 
https://online1.snapsurveys.com/xr1sa1 
  
Teddy’s Poem ‘Green Zone’ 

Class 2 enjoyed learning about the zones of regulation.  Teddy H-D said ‘I like the green zone and wanted to 

write an acrostic poem.  I hope you enjoy my poem :- 

Good for you 

Right choices 

Every day zone 

Never go out of the green zone 

Zone to be in is green 

Officially the best zone to be in 

Not everybody is in the green zone 

Everybody is in the green zone shout hooray 

 

Crufts entry 

Felicity in Class 2 showed her dog in Crufts this year.  This is what she had 

to say about her experience: 

“It took lots of effort to get in, especially with a big dog.  Her name is 

Havana, she is two years old and is a standard poodle.  It isn’t about 

winning, it’s about having fun.  I wouldn’t have been able to do it without 

my mum who took me and my nana who got me into showing.  I have lots 

of ‘firsts’, but it doesn’t mean I can do everything, there is always 

something to improve.  When I got there, I was nervous, and I got really 

nervous when I went in the ring.  I was at the back of the line so when it 

was my turn it was nerve-wracking, and I didn’t hit the corners properly, 

but I showed her fine.  It was all about having fun!  It was a nightmare to 

get out at then end, but we made it eventually!” 

        

NSPCC Speak Out. Stay Safe 

I am pleased to inform you that we are participating in the NSPCC’s Speak out. Stay 
safe. Programme this term. Speak out. Stay safe. is a programme for children aged 5-11 
which aims to help children understand abuse in all its forms and to recognise the signs of 
abuse. Children are taught to speak out if they are worried, either to a safe adult or 
Childline. 

This child friendly programme is aligned with the curriculum and consists of age appropriate virtual 
assemblies and supporting classroom based activities which we have reviewed, alongside NSPCC volunteer 
led face to face workshops for children aged 6-7 and 9-11.  The content is delivered in an engaging and 
interactive way with the help of the NSPCC mascot Buddy. If you would like to know more about the Speak 
out. Stay safe. programme visit www.nspcc.org.uk/speakout. 
 

https://online1.snapsurveys.com/xr1sa1
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/speakout
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Good attendance is linked to success in all aspects of life! 

Whole school attendance target is: 97% 

This fortnight whole school attendance was 93.31% 

Class Percentage 

Class 1 95.74% 

Class 2 90.93% 

Class 3 92.60% 

 

There were 53 children in the 100% club for this fortnight. 

 

Community Event 

Chapel Haddlesey Village Hall Coffee Morning on Saturday 20th April 2024 from 

10.00am to 12 noon.  Money raised is for the upkeep of the hall.  There will be a raffle, 

home baking, table quizzes and a greetings card stall. 
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Yours sincerely, 

Mrs Lindley 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Saturday 20th April 2024 • Haddlesey Village Hall Community Coffee Morning 10.00-12.00 

Thursday 25th April 2024 • Tag Rugby for selected students – KS2 (will receive a letter) 

Friday 26th April 2024 • Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Monday 6th May 2024 • Bank holiday – School closed 

Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th 

May 2024 

• KS2 SATs  

Monday 20th May 2024 • Chapel Haddlesey Sports Day from 1.30pm – families welcome 

Wednesday 22nd May 2024 • Federation Sports Day for KS2 at Barlow (am) – no spectators 

Friday 24th May 2024 • Non-uniform day – charity tbc 

• Celebration Worship 9.00am 

• School closes for May half-term 

Monday 3rd June 2024 • School re-opens  
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Monday 3rd June to Friday 14th June 

2024 

• Multiplication Check for Year 4 pupils 

Friday 7th June 2024 • Back-up date for Federation Sports Day at Barlow – no spectators 

Monday 10th to Friday 14th June 2024 • Phonics Screening Week 

Monday 17th June 2024 • Reserve Sports Day – 1.30pm 

Friday 28th June 2024 • Celebration Worship 2024 

Friday 19th July 2024 • Celebration Worship 2024 

• School closes for summer holiday 

Monday 22nd July 2024 • Training day – School closed 

Wednesday 4th September 2024 • Return to school 

 


